### RICHMOND SCHOOL

# NEWSLETTER



23rd February 2023



#### From the Tumuaki desk this week ...

On Saturday morning Gary Paterson (caretaker) and I removed the large dead tree by the entrance to the school back field by the Waverley kindergarten. Gary's chainsaw skills were unbelievable (certainly evidence of being a forestry logger for many years). We appreciate Gary giving up is Saturday to do this when there were no children or people around the area.

Gary is adamant there was evidence of the tree being poisoned – very sad. It was dead as and of course a potential danger especially in very windy conditions.

A number of neighbours spoke to me about why it was removed and were understanding once I told them the reason and saw how incredibly dry the timber was (i.e. dead).

We removed most of the firewood and logs as well on Saturday. The aim was to get the firewood blocks and logs off the grounds a.s.a.p. so children didn't play with it.

#### TEENAGERS ILLEGALLY IN OUR SCHOOL POOL

Over recent weeks we have a number of teenagers (male and female) illegally climbing our swimming pool fences and swimming in the pool. They do not have permission to do so. They have also been damaging property in the pool enclosure and around the school. We have photos of them doing this — our surveillance cameras clearly show who they are. These are/will be supplied to the police for follow-up. If you are a keyholder who rightly take your families down to use the pool and see such teenagers in there, then please call the police and inform them. The common reply from the teenagers is to say they have permission, or they have a key (which can't be correct as the keys are given out to parents of children at the school and parents must accompany the children) and/or they reply using colourful language at the adults indicating to them they should leave.

Sanitarium Weet-Bix Sanitarium Weet-Bix Sanitarium Weet-Bix Sanitarium Sanita

IN NELSON ON SUNDAY 12th MARCH

LESS THAN 3 WEEKS TO GO.

www.tryathlon.co.nz/locations/nelson



Phone: (03) 544 8959 Absence Text: 021 135 7891

## **CUPCAKE FUNDRAISER**

FOR RICHMOND SCHOOL IN NAPER,
WHO'VE BEEN AFFECTED BY CYCLONE GABRIELLE



Holding this fundraiser came about after discussions about raising funds for a school affected by Cyclone Gabrielle.

We would love the school community support with the baking of cupcakes and then the purchasing of them on Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> March.

Please let the office know if you can help with baking.

### COMMUNITY NOTICES















